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Bill Analysis 

 

SB 227 creates the Oklahoma Information Services Department Act. The measure creates the 

Oklahoma Information Services Department which will assume the responsibilities of the 

Information Services Division of the Office of Management and Enterprise Services. The 

measure consolidates all personnel, assets, purchase orders, and financial obligations of the 

Division under the newly created Department.  

 

The measure sets the salary for the Chief Information Officer (CIO) at a range between 

$130,000.00 and $160,000.00. The CIO will be appointed by the Governor and serve at the 

Governor’s pleasure. Additionally, the measure enumerates the qualifications needed for a 

person to serve as the CIO. The CIO will oversee the newly created Department for state 

agencies. Additionally, the CIO must establish, implement and enforce policies and procedure 

for the development and procurement of an interoperable radio communications system for state 

agencies and local governments.  

 

The newly created Department will be subject to the Oklahoma Central Purchasing Act and other 

related purchasing acts for the approval and purchase of equipment and products not related to 

information and telecommunications technology. The measure also creates the Oklahoma 

Information Services Department Revolving Fund. The Fund will consist of all monies received 

by the Department. 

 

Prepared by: Kalen Taylor 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

FY’20 Impact: Unknown 

 

A fiscal impact will exist, but OMES reports that the impact cannot be determined at this time. 

 

Prepared by: Oklahoma Management Enterprise Services 

  


